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Digitized from Box B123 of the Arthur F. Burns Papers, 1956 - 1990 at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library

January 31, 1974

MEMORANDUM FOR FILES

FROM: Arthur F. Burns

Dr. Karl Klasen telephoned today and reported as follows:

(1) Germany has reduced its capital controls and this
has had a good effect on the dollar, that is to say it
has checked the appreciation of the dollar.

(2) Klasen believes that the decision to keep the snake
alive was very wise. Norway, Sweden and Switzerland
are tied to the snake.

(3) The United States and Germany should try to keep a
stable rate between the dollar and the mark.

I indicated that I agreed in principlé with regard to his
third point and that I would welcome any concrete suggestions 6n his
part.

We discussed the recent action of the French in abandoning
the snake. According to Klasen, the Germans offered a loan of $3
billion to the French in the course of the Rome meetings; Giscard

d'Estaing liked the idea but apparently was turned down the next day

by Pompidou.



I inquired of Klasen how he would feel about inviting one
or more central bankers from the o0il producing countries to a Basle
meeting in the near future.

Klasen thought it would be a very useful idea. I indicated
that I will talk this over with Shultz. If he also sees merit in the idea,
I will get in touch with Zijlstra and make the suggestion to him. We

talked about a possible meeting in March.





















































